
Public Reporting: Provider Preview Report 
and Requests for CMS Review of Data – 
Archive 
Special Note about the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency (PHE): Due to the temporary 
exemption to the HQRP data submission requirements in response to the (coronavirus 
disease of 2019) COVID-19 PHE, public reporting of hospices’ data was frozen after the 
November 2020 refresh. This means that since the November 2020 refresh, CMS has been 
holding the publicly reported data constant through the November 2021 refresh. Further, 
CMS has not been issuing Provider Preview Reports for those refreshes that continue to 
display constant or frozen data. CMS will resume public reporting and Provider Preview 
Reports with the February 2022 refresh. For additional information, please refer to the FY 
2022 Hospice Final Rule on the Hospice Center page. 

 

• Please note: Due to the COVID-PHE, CMS determined that they would not publicly 
report quality measures based on Q1 and Q2 2020 data; therefore, data correction 
for these quarters is not necessary for public reporting. 

 

 
 

https://www.cms.gov/medicaremedicare-fee-service-paymenthospicehospice-regulations-and-notices/cms-1754-f
https://www.cms.gov/medicaremedicare-fee-service-paymenthospicehospice-regulations-and-notices/cms-1754-f
https://www.cms.gov/Center/Provider-Type/Hospice-Center

